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 On January 17, 2017 at approximately 3:13 a.m., members of the Nashua Police 

Department Uniformed Patrol Division arrested Jason Noury, age 40, of No Fixed Address 

Nashua, New Hampshire for Receiving Stolen Property, Class B Felony, 2 counts of Resisting 

Arrest/Detention, Class A Misdemeanor, Possession of Controlled Drug, Class A 

Misdemeanor, and Criminal Trespass, Class A Misdemeanor. 

 On January 17, 2017 at approximately 2:59 a.m Patrol Officers responded to 87 

Chestnut Street for the report of a male on the roof.  Noury was identified as the male on the 

roof and it was determined that he was Trespassed from that location.  Noury failed to listen 

to the verbal commands of Patrol Officers and attempted to hide in the residence however he 

was eventually taken into custody.  Upon being taken into custody, Noury was found to be in 

possession of marijuana, and several items that were later determined to have been stolen 

from Walgreen’s on 283 Main Street in Nashua.   

     Noury’s criminal record showed that he had two previous theft convictions. Because of 

these previous convictions his charge was upgraded to a Class B Felony. 

 A Class B Felony is punishable by up to 7 years imprisonment, exclusive of fines, 

while a Class A Misdemeanor is punishable by up to 1 year in the County House of 

Corrections exclusive of fines.  Noury is being held at the Hillsborough County Department 

of Corrections on $5000.00 Cash bail pending an arraignment at the 9
th

 Circuit-District 

Division-Nashua Court on January 18, 2017.  Anyone having information regarding this 

investigation is asked to call the Nashua Police Crime Line at 603-589-1665.  You can also 

follow the Nashua Police Department on Twitter @NashuaPolice.                                                      

 

 


